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Dear Ms Longley 

 

Consultation – ACNC’s best practice guide for financial report 

disclosures 

 
Governance Institute of Australia (Governance Institute) is the only independent professional 
association with a sole focus on whole-of-organisation governance. Our education, support and 
networking opportunities for directors, company secretaries, governance advisers and risk 
managers are unrivalled. 
 
Our members are involved in governance, corporate administration and compliance with the 
Corporations Act 2001 (Corporations Act). Many of our members serve as officers of charities, 
or work for, or are involved with charities and are therefore involved in compliance with the 
requirements of the Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission (ACNC).  
 
Governance Institute is itself a charity operating in the legal form of a company limited by 
guarantee, established to promote and advance the efficient governance, management and 
administration of commerce, industry and public affairs and the development of secretaryship of 
organisations through education and the dissemination of information.  
 

General comments 

As a member of ACNC’s Adviser Forum we welcome the opportunity to provide feedback on 
ACNC’s proposed best practice guide for financial report disclosures. 

We note that the ACNC proposes developing recommended best practice disclosures charities 
can voluntarily include in their financial reports relating to disclosure of government funding in 
order to improve comparability and transparency in financial reports. 

The paper proposes that, on a voluntary basis, charities: 

 Separately disclose government revenue sources by level of government and 
government department or agency name 

 Separately disclose revenue from goods and services provided to government funded 
beneficiaries 

 Disclose economic dependency on government revenue 

 Disclose government funding received but not yet recognised as revenue. 
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Governance Institute supports transparency in reporting and clear and tailored disclosure of 
government support to enable user’s understanding and decision making. We agree that, in 
light of increased government contracting to NFP entities for service delivery, improved 
disclosure boosts public trust and confidence in the sector.  

We consider that most charities have information readily to hand on the additional disclosures 
suggested in the consultation paper and that disclosure of this information would not be unduly 
burdensome for them.  
 
In line with ACNC’s statutory obligation to reduce red tape for charities we recommend that it 
liaise closely with the AASB to ensure that there is no duplication or conflict between any 
guidance issued by ACNC and relevant accounting standards. While we support the principle of 
improved reporting, we consider it important that there is no duplication or conflict of 
requirements and that the reporting obligations of charities are clearly understood and 
consistent. 
 
If you have any questions concerning our submission please do not hesitate to contact our 
policy advisor, Michelle Huckel. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Megan Motto 
CEO 




